 MEMORANDUM

To:
Randy Poe, Superintendent 

Karen Bryd, Chairperson

Board Members

From:
Linda Schild, Director of Fiscal Services

Lisa Jackson, Financial Analyst

Date:
March 14, 2019
Re:
Current Year Working Budget (FY19)
A proposed budget amendment is recommended for the current fiscal year 2019 working budget. The amendment reflects the following changes:

· On behalf revenues and related expenses are increased by $20,000,000 for a net budget effect of zero.  This is a mandated change dictated by a recent issuance of Governmental Accounting Standards to record the pension liability.
· The March 1st final SEEK revenues came in $1,800,586 higher than budgeted, resulting in an increase to revenues and contingency.

· The tuition for the Home Builders Association program is increased by $16,800.  The offsetting entry will be to contingency.
· Funds will be provided for defibrillator replacements of $23,400.  The devices have reached their 10 year expiration. The offsetting entry will be to contingency.
· Due to transportation repairs to the garage vehicle lift systems and 2 bus engine replacements the budget is increased by $31,000.  The offset will be a reduction from the new bus purchases line item.

· Fund transfers are increased by $399,503 for additional funds needed in the Ignite Institute project.  A change order representing this use of funds was approved by the board in the regular meeting held in February.
  I recommend that the Board approves the amendment as presented.
